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7th April 2013

Didcot North East Scoping Report – P13/S0750/SCO

Dear Ms Scotting,

As you are aware Harwell Bicycle Users Group (HarBUG) has commented previously on the Great Western Park development (and Grove Airfield). We have been working with the County Council over the past few years with regard to cycling infrastructure and contributed towards both the Southern Central Oxfordshire Transport Strategy (SCOTS) and the Local Transport Plan 3.

One thing we have noticed is that although developers have planned for cycling within their  housing areas; cycle links to other parts of the town need to be improved. It is HarBUG's view that there should be a Science Vale Cycle Policy / Plan covering cycle networks for Didcot town, Wantage and Grove area,and routes from the towns to the main business parks. 

The scoping report may be early in the planning process, but cycling infrastructure needs to be well planned and available at an early stage of any development. The current Ladygrove has a good network of cycle paths and this could / should be integrated into the Didcot North East development (and Ladygrove East).

We would like to propose the following for consideration as part of the Didcot North East transport infrastructure:

· A cycle / pedestrian underpass on the A4130 ring road close to the Hopkins Bridge, where the current cycle path meets the ring road (photograph 13 in Appendix C of the 

· Scoping Report).

· Upgrade and widen the Sustrans cycle path 5 that follows the Moor ditch. Improve accessibility to the Moor ditch tunnel and install lighting improve environment. Widen the path in the tunnel and improve the resilience of the cycle path in the tunnel to flooding.

· A cycle / pedestrian path along the B4016 from the Sustrans cycle path 5 junction into Appleford village.

Your sincerely

Kevin Wilkinson

HarBUG Chairman

www.harbug.org.uk

